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NEWS 
U N I T Y   I N   T H E   C O M M U N I T Y 

Volume 2 Edition 3  Summer 2017 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
By Michael Albetta 

 

Hello Residents of Lake Ridge:  

 

June. 21st is the official day of Summer.  

 

As we know, Hurricane Season is upon us. We have been 

spared for the past 11 years ( Matthew was a very close call).  

Lake Ridge Civic Association asks , please prepare and we hope 

we are spared another year of hurricanes.  

 

LRCA has changed its general membership meeting dates to the 

following quarterly schedule:  January, March, June and Octo.

ber.   The meetings are held at ArtServe at 7 pm on the third 

Thursday of the month 

 

We also have two social meetings each year: Taste of Italy is in 

April and the Winter Holiday soirée is in December. (This year 

on December 7th at 6pm at JMark's Restaurant; be sure to at.

tend and get your free holiday plant)  

 

It was great to see all at this year's Taste of Italy at Cafe Vico. 

We broke all records. It is LRCA only fundraiser; we did quite 

well. We packed the house with 120 residents and elected offi.

cials ( please see enclosed pictures of event) ;  

 

Our Townhall meeting with our Congressman Ted Deutch at 

ArtServe was brilliant with Brightline/All Aboard Florida to 

explain what is really going to happen. LRCA will post on our 

website Lakeridgecivic.org a PowerPoint presentation of this 

project. Our representative's were present as well as county 

and city officials; County Commissioner Tim Ryan; City Com.

missioner Dean Trantalis; Metropolitan Planning Organiza.

tion’s  Greg Stuart; City Of Ft Lauderdale Transportation Direc.

UPCOMING MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 
7pm at ArtServe  (3rd Thursday of month) 

NE 14th Ave @ Sunrise Blvd 

 

 
October 19th 

December 7th  HOLIDAY PARTY 
January, 18th 2018 

 

 

It’s time to renew your membership.   

 

If you aren’t currently a member, 

now’s a great time to join & support 

your neighborhood.   

 

Lake Ridge Civic Association has 

been  planting trees, working to calm 

traffic and clean up the place you call 

home.   

 

Please join us in making  

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD  

a better place to live. 

 

Membership form is on page 3. 
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Name: ______________________________________________ Telephone:   _____________________________ 

Name: ______________________________________________ Telephone:   _____________________________ 

Address:  _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City/State: ___________________________________________ Zip Code: _______________________________ 

Email Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Membership:  New  �   Renewal  �  Family ($35) �     Senior ($20)�     Renter ($10)�       Business ($50)� 
 

I’d like to help with neighborhood efforts:   ___Public Safety    ___Beautification    ___Traffic    ___Member/Social    ___Other 

tor Diane Alarcon and thank you Chief Rick Maglione Fort 

Lauderdale Police Department.  

 

Have you discovered Lake Ridge's hidden secret: we HAVE A 

PARK.  It is Tranquility Park located at Satori Apartments ( NE 

11th Street & NE 11th Avenue ) its access by pedestrians can 

walk to it; driving entrance is from E. Sunrise Blvd n NE. 11th 

Ave.   Check out the picture on the inside back cover. 

 

Another hidden secret is ArtServe & the Stomewall Museum and 

Library right across Sunrise Boulevard.  ALL IS FOR FREE!! 

 

Please join, please renew your membership ( see attached form). 

We need VOLUNTEERS & your help. Lake Ridge Civic Associa.

tion it taking it to the next level, but, we NEED YOU! 

 

Happy 4th of July, have a safe and wonderful Summer, great 

Labor Day weekend in September and see you in October at our 

next meeting.  Watch for the signs.  I wish you all peace. 

 

  

 

  

 

����    

Lake Ridge News is the Official Publication of the 

www.LakeRidgeCivic.org. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE continued from page 1 ….. 

President President President President     Michael Albetta 
 

Vice PresidentVice PresidentVice PresidentVice President  Bryan Sawchuk 
 

Secretary Secretary Secretary Secretary    Erin Keenan 
 

Treasurer Treasurer Treasurer Treasurer       Juliette Rocque 
 

Board Members At LargeBoard Members At LargeBoard Members At LargeBoard Members At Large Joan Booz 
  Lynn Elsasser 
  Wayne Gilbert 
 

Central City CRA Rep Central City CRA Rep Central City CRA Rep Central City CRA Rep         Jeff Torkelson    
Treescape Chair  Treescape Chair  Treescape Chair  Treescape Chair          Ruben Franco 
Infrastructure ChairInfrastructure ChairInfrastructure ChairInfrastructure Chair        Ted Spiliotes    
Hospitality ChairHospitality ChairHospitality ChairHospitality Chair        Barbara Bennett    
 

District II Representative toDistrict II Representative toDistrict II Representative toDistrict II Representative to    vacant    
Council of Fort Lauderdale Council of Fort Lauderdale Council of Fort Lauderdale Council of Fort Lauderdale     
Civic Associations Civic Associations Civic Associations Civic Associations     
 

Please note: The views and opinions stated in this news.
letter are solely those of the authors and do not necessar.
ily represent the views of the Board nor the members of 
the Lake Ridge Civic Association. 
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GRILLING SAFETY 
 

Enjoy grilling your favorite meals this summer while also 

keeping your family safe. 

♦ Check gas grill hoses for cracks, holes and leaks, which 

can cause fires and explosions.. 

♦ Keep children away from grills.  

♦ Don’t leave the grill unattended. 

♦ Never grill indoors, in the garage, in any enclosed area 

or on a surface that might catch fire. 
 

Keep the grill at least two feet away from decks, siding, Keep the grill at least two feet away from decks, siding, Keep the grill at least two feet away from decks, siding, Keep the grill at least two feet away from decks, siding, 

branches and any outdoor equipment that can catch fire branches and any outdoor equipment that can catch fire branches and any outdoor equipment that can catch fire branches and any outdoor equipment that can catch fire 

quickly.quickly.quickly.quickly.    

If you follow these simple 4th of July safety tips, your entire 

family will be sure to have a safe and memorable holiday. 

STAY SAFE 
By Juliette Rocque 

 

    

It’s time to celebrate the 4th of July H time to have fun with 

family and friends.  Whether it is at the beach, on the boat, 

grilling in the backyard or setting off a firecracker or two, 

PLAY IT SAFE.  

 
SPARKLER & FIREWORKS SAFETY 

 

More than 50,000 fires are caused by fireworks every year. 

Take the proper precautions when operating fireworks: 

♦ Never disassemble or try to make your own fireworks. 

♦ Don’t point sparklers, or fireworks at yourself or others, 

especially while they’re being lit. 

♦ Only light fireworks on the ground and in areas that are 

dry and fire resistant. 

♦ Don’t attempt to light multiple devices at the same time or 

re.light a “dud”. 

♦ Never allow young children to handle fireworks or spar.

klers. 
 

Always keep a portable fire extinguisher close by. Also keep a Always keep a portable fire extinguisher close by. Also keep a Always keep a portable fire extinguisher close by. Also keep a Always keep a portable fire extinguisher close by. Also keep a 

water hose or buckets of water nearby to put out fires.water hose or buckets of water nearby to put out fires.water hose or buckets of water nearby to put out fires.water hose or buckets of water nearby to put out fires.    

 

WATER ACTIVITY SAFETY 
    

July is one of the hottest months of the year, and many families 

turn to water activities to beat the heat. However, even fun 

water activities have serious risks if you don’t follow proper 

precautions: 

♦ Never consume alcohol while driving a boat.or swimming 

♦ Before boating, always check that there are enough life 

preservers on hand for every passenger. 

♦ Keep alert for local weather conditions at the beach. Check 

to see if any warning signs or flags are posted.  

♦ Protect the neck H don’t dive head first . 

♦ Pools should be enclosed completely with a fence to re.

strict access to the area. 

♦ Use waterproof sunscreen.   
 

Keep a first aid kit near the pool.Keep a first aid kit near the pool.Keep a first aid kit near the pool.Keep a first aid kit near the pool.    

help the police keep  
YOUR  

neighborhood safe 

  

9-1-1 
 

report suspicious behavior 
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If you would like a tree planted in your front yard please 

complete the Adopt.A.Tree form and email it to 

LRCA33304@gmail.comLRCA33304@gmail.comLRCA33304@gmail.comLRCA33304@gmail.com.  .  .  .  Forms can also be picked up and 

dropped off at our general meetings, or email us at  and we 

will send you a form to complete. 

If you don’t have room in your front yard but see some.

where that could use a beautiful blooming tree around the 

neighborhood, please ask the homeowner if they would like 

to Adopt.A ­Tree or get their email and we can 

send a note along with the form!! We need to cre.

ate shade, beautify the neighborhood and calm the 

traffic through our neighborhood streets. Many 

people would love to have a FREE blooming tree 

planted in their front yard, they just don't know 

anything about the free tree program.  Please help 

us spread the word and get as many trees as possi.

ble planted in Lake Ridge in 2017!  

Thanks Neighbors!! 

SSSS    
omeone is sitting in the shade   omeone is sitting in the shade   omeone is sitting in the shade   omeone is sitting in the shade   

today because someone planted a today because someone planted a today because someone planted a today because someone planted a 

tree a long time agotree a long time agotree a long time agotree a long time ago.   Warren Buffett  

� 

KEEPING IT GREEN 
By Erin Keenan 

 

Lake Ridge has MATURE FREE TREES  
for your front yard! 

 

As many of you know, the City of Fort Lauderdale has put 

together an Adopt­A.Tree Program over the last few years 

to encourage the planting of trees in the neighborhoods 

around the city. There are many benefits to having more 

tree canopy in the neighborhoods as it not only beautifies 

the area but also shades the sidewalks and roads helping to 

"cool the city" and it significantly slows traffic along 

neighborhood roads. 

 

The Lake Ridge community is excited to welcome Mr. Mark 

Williams to the City of Fort Lauderdale staff who will be 

heading up the Adopt.A.Tree city grant 

program replacing our dear friend the late 

Gene Dempsy.  The Adopt.A.Tree pro.

gram has been very successful over the 

last 3 years in Lake Ridge where over 200 

trees have been planted! Strolling through 

Lake Ridge you can see many Royal Poin.

ciana Trees, Live oaks, Bulnesias and 

Crepe Myrtles planted along many differ.

ent streets offering vibrant colors and new 

shade as they grow. 

 

The great news is Lake Ridge has been advised by Mr. Wil.

liams that we still have some trees available to us through 

our grant with the City of Fort Lauderdale, all we need is 

spots to place them with the commitment they will be wa.

tered. There are Live Oaks, Jacarandas, Royal Poincianas, 

Bulnesias among others. The City of Fort Lauderdale not 

only gives you a lovely, good size tree, but they also come 

and plant it for you staked, fertilized and mulched in your 

front yard for FREE!!FREE!!FREE!!FREE!!    

 

This is a wonderful opportunity to help Lake Ridge create 

more shade, slow our neighborhood traffic and beautify our 

community.  

HAZARDOUS WASTE &  
ELECTRONICS RECYCLING 

 

July 29: Fort Lauderdale  Mills Pond Park 
 

August 5: Lauderdale Lakes   
 

September 9: Coconut Creek   
 

October 7: Coral Springs 

 
Please discard your paints, fuels, medications,  
electronics & household chemicals responsibly 

 
Check out fortlauderdale.gov for locations  and 

more details.  All events 9 am—2 pm 
 

BE SURE TO BRING PROOF OF RESIDENCY 
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EMERGENCY 911 

 
POLICE & FIRE  954-764-HELP 
NON-EMERGENCY     954-764-4357 
 
CITY 24-HOUR 
CUSTOMER SERVICE      954-828-8000 
 
CODE COMPLIANCE  954-828-5207 
 
MAYOR JACK SEILER  954-828-5003 
Jack.Seiler@fortlauderdale.gov 
 
CITY COMMISSIONER   
DEAN TRANTALIS  954-828-5923 
dtrantalis@fortlauderdale.gov 
 
CITY HALL INFO  954.828.5000  
 
COUNTY COMMISSIONER 
& MAYOR TIM RYAN  954-357-7007 
tryan@broward.org 
 
VOTER REGISTRATION 954-357-7050 
 
Graffiti Hotline   954-828-6402 
City Hurricane Emergency  954- 828-8888 
FPL Power Outages   800-OUTAGE 
TECO/People’s Gas Co  1.877.832.6747  
 
Broward County  
Emergency Management   954.831.3900  
County Hurricane Hotline  954.831.4000  
TTY Hurricane Hotline  954.831.3940  
Special Needs Registry  954.537.2888  
TTY Special Needs Registry  954.537.2882  
Mass Transit    954.357.8400  
State of Florida  
Emergency Management  850.413.9900  
FEMA     800.621.3362  
National Flood Insurance  888.379.9531  
American Red Cross (So FL)  305.644.1200  
 
 
Residential Garbage Pickup  Monday  & Thursday 
 
Yard Waste and Recycling Pickup  Thursday 
 
Bulk Trash Pickup    3rd Thursday of the month 

 

HELPFUL NUMBERS TRAFFIC NOTES 
By Bob Oelke 

 

SUNRISE BOULEVARD IMPROVEMENTS 

You may have seen recent detours on Sunrise Boulevard.   The 

Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) recently closed 

traffic in the overnight hours to remove the overhead signs 

spanning the road near 10th and 18th Avenues.  This is part of 

a project to improve pedestrian safety along Sunrise.  The 

large footprints of these overhead signs obstructed the side.

walks, leaving only 2 feet of clearance H far less than is 

needed for a wheelchair to pass comfortably.   

FDOT has also announced plans to install crosswalks across 

Sunrise in front of the Gateway Theater and along the south 

side of Sunrise near Searstown.  No date has been announced 

for installation to begin, but don’t be surprised if you see more 

detours on Sunrise.  LRCA has been asking FDOT to address 

pedestrian safety and comfort along this busy roadway, and 

it’s nice to see results. 

As part of the plan for redevelopment near the Galleria, FDOT 

has been studying ways to improve vehicular traffic flow 

along Sunrise.  They recently issued a conceptual plan.  One 

idea is to replace the existing Gateway intersection with a 

traffic circle.  Another proposal is to “add” a second left turn 

lane from eastbound Sunrise to northbound NE 15th Avenue 

into Lake Ridge.  This so.called “dynamic left turn” would have 

a changeable signal that would direct traffic in a current 

straight.through lane into a left.turn movement instead.  This 

would only be activated during peak hours.    Currently, the 

left turn lane is too short to handle all turning traffic,  when it 

backs up it clogs straight.through travel lanes.   Both of these 

concepts have some operational difficulties.  We’ll keep you 

posted on the discussions between the state, county and city, 

and the plans as they develop. 
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Alert!!   
 

Immediate Openings For  
Volunteer Opportunities.   

 

Seeking all cheerful, brilliant, courageous, optimis-
tic, devoted, energetic, open-minded, enthusiasts 

who are passionate about our community.  
 

Utilize your creative energy and be a part of our 
active civic association volunteers that believes in 

“Unity in the Community”, because “Unity is 
Strength”.  Together, we are Committed to enhanc-

ing the well-being of our neighborhood.   
 

Contact Bryan Sawchuk for more information 
954-290-2776 / bryansawchuk@gmail.com.  

VOLUNTEER CORNER  
 

 

 

 

 

Quiet, unassuming, 

and always present 

ready to lend a 

hand.  Thank you, Thank you, Thank you, Thank you, 

Mark Lymych Mark Lymych Mark Lymych Mark Lymych for 

all you do to keep 

Lake Ridge beauti.

ful!  

Empty sources of standing water 
 

Wear long sleeves 
 

Use insect repellants containing 

DEET 
 

Repair window screens 
 

 
BROWARD COUNTY MOSQUITO 

CONTROL 
954954954954----765765765765----4062406240624062        
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Are you ready with your Hurricane Preparations?  It’s 

time to trim back vegetation from your home, cut back 

the coconuts and make sure your shutters are in good 

shape.  Check your supplies for batteries, flashlights,  

bottled water and canned goods, It’s a lot easier to 

make your preparations when the wind isn’t blowing 

or waiting in line with all of the other procrastinators 

at Home Depot or Publix.  While you’re at it, ask your 

neighbors if they could use a hand. 

 

Bank of America Starlight Musicals  
Return to Holiday Park for the 39th Year  
 

Fridays, June 16 - August 4 
7:00 a.m. - 10 p.m. 

 

Join us for the Bank of America Starlight Musicals, a 

free concert series free concert series free concert series free concert series on Friday nights, June 16 . August 4, 

from 7 to 10 p.m. on the Holiday Park football field, 

1150 G. Harold Martin Drive  

 

Bring your lawn chairs, blankets, picnic baskets, and 

coolers. Upcoming performers include:  

♦ Jaded (June 16);  

♦ Tim Charron Band (June 23);  

♦ Jimmy Stowe & The Stowaways (June 30),  

♦ The RD Project (July 7),  

♦ Across the Universe (July 14),  

♦ Classic Rock Therapy (July 21),  

♦ The Fabulous Fleetwoods (July 28), and  

♦ Brass Evolution (August 4).  

 

For details, visit www.fortlauderdale.gov/starlight or for 

weather updates, please call 954.828.5363. 
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STREET LIGHT 
OUT ? 

 
 

Report non–working 
street lights to   
954-828-8000 


